MEETING OF REDCLAWS SOCIAL BOWLS CLUB, PLR BARGARA
HELD AT THE CLUB HOUSE ON
MONDAY 13 DECEMBER 2021

MEETING OPENED: 9 am

ATTENDEES: Joan Lembcke, Marilyn Power, Ken Galvin, Julia Fagg, Sandra Marshall,

John Schmeider

Apology: Wally Power

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Meeting held 9 November 2021

Read and accepted.

Moved: Julia Seconded: Ken

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

PLR will continue to supply water bottles to the two water dispensers near each bowling rink.
But we must inform residents/bowlers that this water is for bowlers only. Water is supplied in
all clubhouses for general use. We request that residents do not use this water for private use
ie water containers, water bottles etc.

2. Anpart of the back green has been re-nailed. Maintenance person was with the Caretaker, but
not a great deal appears to have been carried out.
Moved: Julia Seconded: Ken

CORRESPONDENCE:

Incoming Correspondence:
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Thank You card from greens volunteers upon receipt of their meat trays.
Thank You card from Val Watsford on the death of member John.

Letter from John Adamson regarding rink markers.

Email from Ian Long Travel Managers, regarding sponsorship day 2022.
Email from Social Club regards Australia Day 2022 bowls.

Email from Oasis Bar regards 5 December bar vouchers.

Email from Clear Optometry sponsorship 19 June 2022 okay.

Outgoing Correspondence:
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Email to Geoff & Helen Beachmere Bay regarding 1 day play 28 April 2022.
Email to Ian Long Travel Managers

Email to Glenda, Clear Optometry.

Letter to Ray Bartlett regarding Bowls Indicator Stakes

Letter to Pam Van Huizen regarding yellow painted boundary pegs.
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Letter to Christine Oliver regarding balls missing from top of markers on bowling rink.
Letter to Mick Muscat regarding orange poles

Letter to Bargara Meats re sponsorship 2022.

Letter to John Murfett re sponsorship from Oasis Bar 2022.

Letter to Caretakers thanking them for their effort in obtaining extra seating/tables in Ocean
Breeze Clubhouse.

Moved: Julia Seconded: John

REPORTS:

President's Report:

1.

Letter has been sent to Jenny Adamson regarding incident with Wally Power.
Joan thanked the Committee for all their work.

Individual meat trays given to all greens helpers, with the Committee's wholehearted
thanks for their continued hard work in keeping the greens in excellent condition.

Games Director's Report:

1.

Julia will be away 8/1/22 until 24/1/22. Marilyn will act.

Committee Member - Ken Galvin's Report:

1.

2.

Ken will be away 17/12/21 until 2/1/22. He will then be available to help with the draw.

Ken will approach John to see where he is at with trialling different colours etc on the
markers around the green. At the moment John is unavailable for greens work. Theo is
acting.

Treasurer's Report:

1.  Treasurer's report was tabled.

2. Sandra is waiting on a receipt in regards to Lions Xmas Cakes payment. Brenda is away until
approximately February 2022.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

1.

Past President's Visit date to be confirmed. 2 or 16 March 2022. Twilight games. Sausage
Sizzle confirmed. PLR residents will not be charged green fees even if they play for Past
Presidents. Confirm with Stan if Past Presidents will run a raffle.

Action: Marilyn, Ken



2. Requested visit by Beachmere Bay. A discussion took place regarding Redclaws role in the
inter-resort games. It was felt by the majority that this visit should be separately run as per
Dalby and Kingaroy events. This event will be managed by Sandra Marshall not Redclaws.
Two days of bowls: Wednesday and Thursday 27 & 28 April 2022. Any queries to be directed
to Sandra villa 232.

Action: Sandra

3. Social Committee President Bernadette Gibbs, villa 320 has informed the Committee that on
Australia Day Wednesday 26 January there will be a sausage sizzle at noon. They would like
to offer residents a "new to bowls" game from 1 pm to 3pm. A memo will be sent to
Bernadette informing her that the Redclaws Committee have no problem with this concept.
But the new bowlers were to be made aware that bare feet is not acceptable and correct
footwear must be upheld. The normal twilight bowling time of 4pm for the Redclaws will

still be held.
Action: Marilyn
4. Sponsor Travel Manager Ian Long would like to hold a presentation in the theatre on the

morning of 20 February 2022, hold a sausage sizzle for lunch, then a normal sponsorship
bowls day to follow. Marilyn to send email to Ian to confirm.

Action: Marilyn
5. Major helpers during the year have been thanked for their continuing contribution.
Meeting closed at 10.15 am.

NEXT MEETING: 14 February 2022 at 9 am.

Joan Lembcke
President



